
 
 
 

SURVIVING COVID-19 
and remaining 

CAROLINAS STRONG! 
 

The members of the Carolinas Chapter have supported each other throughout this 
pandemic.  No one has experienced anything like this in their lifetimes, and our 
CHAPTER FAMILY has truly acted like a family.  We’ve asked many questions of each 
other and done our best to get the answers to everyone quickly. 
 
We’ve been blessed to be able to keep most of our golf courses and take-out food 
and beverage open in North Carolina and South Carolina.  We thank our allied golf 
associations in both states for constant communications to be sure that all courses 
coordinate their plans and enforcement in order to show that golf is a safe activity 
during this critical time. 
 
As of May 4, the Governor of South Carolina has opened restaurants (and clubs) to 
outside dining and has lifted the state’s “Home or Work” order. Hopefully, North 
Carolina will do the same soon. 
 
We thank the many sponsors, companies, and organizations that have offered their 
services by way of webinars to our members.  We especially thank our two incredible 
private club organizations – the Club Management Association of America (CMAA) 
and the National Club Association (NCA).  CMAA’s staff has done an amazing job of 
keeping our managers educated concerning staffing, operations, resources, and legal 
issues.  NCA has offered some of the same along with a large amount of legal 
information.  And both organizations have opened their “membership only” website 
pages to all, allowing access to critical resources to all of our members. 
 
Throughout it all, we shall stay 
 

CAROLINAS  STRONG ! 


